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Overview 
In compliance with the September 1, 2021 Order Regarding Further Investigation in this matter, 
Spire Missouri submits this seventh report on its current contingency plans, ongoing contingency 
plan development, outreach and coordination, and alternative supply efforts. 

Contingency planning update 

On December 15, 2022, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission reissued the authorizations 
issued to Spire STL Pipeline LLC in FERC’s August 3, 2018 Certificate Order. Specifically, the 
December 15 Order reissues a permanent certificate of public convenience and necessity to Spire 
STL Pipeline LLC. Spire Missouri filed the Order in this docket, GO-2022-0022, on December 16, 
2022.  

Given that a permanent certificate has been reissued to Spire STL Pipeline LLC, implementation of 
Spire Missouri’s contingency plan is not required. 

Alternate supply update  

Given that a permanent certificate has been reissued to Spire STL Pipeline LLC, Spire Missouri no 
longer requires alternative supplies to replace the Spire STL Pipeline. 

 


